

Ormiston Park Academy Belhus Park Lane, Aveley Essex, RM15 4RU

T: 0170 886 5180

E: OPAinfo@ormistonpark.org.uk

W: www.ormistonpark.org.uk

Date: 23.8.22

Dear parent / carer,

Y11 GCSE Results Day - Thursday 25th August 2022

Year 11 students are invited to attend the academy to collect their statement of exam results between **9.00am and**10.00am on Thursday 25th August. Please enter via the academy Reception. We are not permitted to hand over results to anyone other than the student themselves unless they have requested this in writing via the student's own academy email account. Any such requests, as has been mentioned in previous communication, needed to have been sent to our Academy Exams Officer, Mr James Thomas ithomas@ormistonpark.org.uk by Monday 22nd August, stating the full name of the family member (such as parent or legal guardian) who will be collecting the exam results on the student's behalf.

Collection will then only be permitted to that family member, and identification-evidence-will-be-required.

For any students unable to collect their exam results in person or via family member, statement of exam results will be emailed to individual students via their academy email account from 1.00pm on Thursday 25th August.

As we do each year, the subject leaders for each course will check each of their students' results and we will make a student aware if we believe their grade should be reviewed by the exam board by the exam board's deadline for this.

Marks can go down as well as going up, or may stay the same, so it is important that the subject leader decides if a review should go ahead, taking proximity to grade boundaries into careful consideration, as we would not want to risk anyone going down a grade.

If you or your child would like us to consider a review of grade for a particular subject, please do not hesitate to contact Mrs Thacker by email sthacker@ormistonpark.org.uk. Students need to give written approval for us to proceed with any reviews on their behalf, so please ensure you are contactable by your school email account at the start of September.

We will also have a careers advisor from Thurrock Careers Advisory service onsite Thursday morning, so should any students want to receive careers guidance or information on courses they could apply for after receiving their results, we would recommend they speak to the advisor in person.

We look forward to seeing you on Thursday morning.

Kind regards

Mark Roessler

Principal

Ormiston Park Academy



